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EFFECTIVE IMMEDIATELY ALL PARKS WITHIN THE CITY LIMITS OF JOHNSON CITY TX WILL BE 

CLOSED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE.   

Mayor Rhonda Stell has closed all City parks to include Memorial Park on Hwy 290 and City 

Park on Nugent Avenue. The parks are officially closed along with the facilities which include: 

the parking lots, swimming pool, community building, bathrooms, gazebo, skate park, children’s 

playscapes, washer pitching pits, volleyball courts, tennis courts, softball field and any and all 

areas of open seating within the parks.  

 

The Johnson City Walking Trail will remain open as long as “social distancing” continues to be 

followed. Guests are not allowed to use the exercise equipment along the walking trail until 

further notice.  

 

Thank you for your continued vigilance during this trying time.   

 

Thank you, Elbow Bump! 

  

Mayor Rhonda Stell 

rstell@johnsoncitytx.org 
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